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Frederick M. Herrmann, Executive Director of the New Jersey Election Law Enforcement
Commission, announced today that the Commission will hold a special ceremony this fall to

commemorate its 25® anniversary. -

"The anniversary will be held on Tuesday, September 29* at 2:00 p.m. at the
Commission's offices," said Herrmann. He added that, "in keeping with the character of the
Commission the celebration will be modest and dignified."

According to Herrmann, those attending will hear remarks from State Senator William E.
Schluter, sponsor of the original Campaign Act, and Frank P. Reiche, ELEC's first Chair, and a
former Federal Election Commission member, who was appointed to ELEC by Govemor
William T. Cahill and reappointed by Governor Brendan T. Byrmne.

"By featuring these two individuals, the Commission is honoring all those who have
served it, Governors and Legislators from both parties who have supported it, and the people of
New Jersey who have benefited from it" said Herrmann.

"Former Commissioners and Executive Directors are anticipated to attend too," said

Herrmann. "They will share their reminiscences with the other attendees."

Herrmann said that a commemorative publication has been prepared for the occasion.

Moreover, he indicated that a tour of ELEC's office facilities will be conducted.
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